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MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

AB 939 Local Task Force Meeting

Wednesday, September 7, 2011
Northgate Mall Community Room

5800 Northgate Drive, Ste 200

San Rafael, Calif.
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Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 8:32 AM.  


1. 
2. 

3. 
4. 
5. 

6. 
7. 

8. 

9. 



10. 

11. 


· 
· 
· 
· 
· 
12. 

13. 

14. 

15. 
16. Open Time for Public Comment
Members devoted a moment of silence in remembrance of former LTF member Tania Levy.
17. Approval of the July 6, 2011 JPA Local Task Force Minutes
Delyn Kies noted a necessary correction to the July 6 minutes as she was absent during that meeting.  M/s Giambastiani, Figueroa to approve the July 6 JPA LTF minutes as amended.  The motion passed unanimously.
18. San Rafael C&D Ordinance and Zero Waste Resolution 

Staff provided an update regarding the recent adoption of new waste reduction mandates by the City of San Rafael.  The city utilized the JPA Zero Waste Grant awarded to the City of San Rafael to adopt a C&D Ordinance and a Zero Waste Resolution.  Staff also reported that they will be working with R3 Consulting Group in developing and implementing a certification process for C&D Facilities in and around Marin County.  Once developed, Staff indicated a list of certified facilities will be available on the JPA website (MarinRecycles.org).
19. Zero Waste Challenge Campaign Update and Presentation
The Zero Waste Outreach contractor, The Hive, conducted a presentation updating the LTF on the progress made to the Zero Waste Challenge campaign.  The Hive presentation included visual materials, samples from the ZeroWastemarin.org website and the ‘Zero Waste Challenge’.  The Hive staff fielded questions from LTF members regarding program development and the program timeline.  The Hive staff indicated a new Zero Waste Challenge will occur monthly until December.  LTF members suggested staff re-connect with the Marin IJ newspapers to reemphasize the importance of the program for Marin County residents. 
20. Update on Siting Element 
Staff reported on the progress made in updating the Countywide Integrated Waste Management Plan Siting Element.  Staff identified that a Request for Proposal (RFP) had been released and submitted to 11 consulting firms, of which 3 responded.  Jon Elam suggested the LTF consider forming a sub-committee in order to give this issue sufficient attention.  Ramin Khany made note of the application submitted to the County regarding the development of a C&D facility at the Redwood Landfill site.  
21. Upcoming Meeting Locations 
Staff stated the Community Room at Northgate Mall would not be available for the November and December LTF meetings and requested Members contact Staff via email with suitable alternate locations which are ADA compliant. 
22. Open Time for Member Comment
JPA Staff reported on the success of the ongoing Bulb & Battery Take-back Program occurring throughout the County.  Devi Peri briefly reported on the progress made regarding the Marin Sanitary Service program to implement a “multi-family” grant program in the canal district.  Matthew McCarron briefly explained a program he is heading to implement a thermostat recycling program with HVAC contractors within the state.  Loretta Figueroa stated a food waste composting program has begun in the Almonte Sanitary District by Mill Valley Refuse.  Ramin Kany identified his satisfaction regarding the progress made by the City of San Rafael in adopting a C&D ordinance.  Steve McCaffrey reported the food scrap program in Novato has been implemented.  Delyn Kies reported on her attendance of the California Resource Recovery Association (CRRA) recycling ronference in August.  Jennie Pardi reported on the waste diverted, recycled and composted from the Marin County Fair and Far West Fest by the North Bay Conservation Corps through funding of the Zero Waste Grant awarded to Marin County by the JPA.  Dee Johnson identified an e-waste collection event occurring October 7-9 in Novato and will be instituting a monthly pharmaceuticals collection program at the Novato Senior Center.  Cassey Mazzoni is working with various Marin County cities on a possible pilot collection program that turns roofing tear-off into road materials.
23. Adjourn.
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